Randolph County Housing Coalition, Inc.
October 11, 2013


The meeting was held at 108 W. Walker Ave.  Donna McCormick called the meeting to order. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. 

An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information.  
Members Present: Laura Chambers (Community Rep.), Robert “Bob” Lawler (Asheboro Housing Authority); Debbie Cole (CUOC); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); Carmen Liberatore (Eastside Homes); Pura Lopez Daula (Family Services of the Piedmont); Audrey Trogdon (Goodwill); Reesa Warren (JobLink); Toni Welch ( RCDSS); Courtney Chavis (Randolph County Family Crisis Center); Sarah Hancock (Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center) ; Geri Brower ( Randolph County Senior Adults); Tamika Williams (Salisbury VA Services) ; Donna McCormick, Phil Hewett and Mary Pat Buie (Sandhills Center); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives);
Excused Absences: Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity; Roger King (RCATS); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition);
Members Absent: Paul Trotter (Easter Seals UCP); Jeanine Moran (Joy A. Shabazz Center); 

Minutes
A motion was made by John Evans to accept the September 2013 minutes. The motion carried after a second by Geri Brower.
Old Business   

Location - Donna and Courtney reported that the room offered by the Bank of the Carolinas for the housing coalition meetings was not large enough. Debbie suggested they try the Randolph County Library to see if that room could accommodate the size group we typically have.
Letter to Support Agency’s Grant- The letter of support for Family Services of the Piedmont that Pura requested in September was submitted by Donna McCormick on behalf of the coalition. 
New Business
Treasurer Report: Courtney reported $611.69 in our account.  

Speaker: Stephanie Pitts came to the meeting to present information about the Building Futures Program and Randolph County Career Center. The program presented is for young adults between 16-21 years of age. Stephanie reviewed goals for the program and gave an overview of the supportive services provided while participants are going to school. For those who are meeting goals, work training/experience opportunities are available during summer months.  The program works hard to match career goals with summer employment opportunities.  The office is located at 703 Farr St. A computer lab with 5 or 6 computers is available for homework, job search and other needs. The program can serve up to 45 individuals at one time. No referral is required.  Participants do need to be from Randolph County and receive training for up to 4 years if needed.  Under special circumstances, that may be extended.  The program is not a grant program and is federally funded.  All students are encouraged to apply for a Pell grant to help with education expenses. For anyone 16-18 a release must be signed by a parent or guardian, however for those 19-21 it is not required.  Clients will be dropped from the program if they are not actively working on meeting their goals.
Permanent Housing vouchers: Brenda shared that there was some HUD funding for permanent housing if anyone was interested. Asheboro Housing Authority is not doing any intake due to funding issues. 
Unmet Issues: 

· A request was made for referral opportunities to parenting classes.  Suggestions were mental health providers who offer parenting classes, NC mentoring, and Partnership for Children as possible resources.
Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee, (John Evans chair) –John reminded members that the housing summit would start at the Randolph YMCA community room at 8:00am on Nov. 8th.  He asked for any suggestions for additional vendors and provided forms to register for the event.  All coalition members were asked to bring water for vendors and guests. John also shared RCHC information at the list business showcase. Christians United Outreach Center will have a tent just outside the door in order to distribute TEFAP food for eligible families when they come to learn about housing opportunities.
Program Services and Goals, (Brenda Goss Chair) – No report
BOS-COC, (Debbie Cole Chair): Debbie reported that we need an alternate for the BOS committee.  There are times that a vote is needed that the regional lead would not be able to participate in due to conflict of interest or inability to participate in a conference call.  Courtney, Mary Pat and Donna agreed to serve as regional alternate, review committee and scorecard committee representatives.  All agreed they were good choices.  Debbie Reported that the ESG grant awarded to Family Crisis Center was not affected by the government shut down according to information sent out by DHHS.
Housing Inventory Committee, (Jeigh Adams Chair)- No report at this time
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN), (Wanda Pegg, Chair) – Debbie reported for Wanda Pegg.  The email reported stated the following: We now have a Weatherization Assistance Program through Piedmont Triad Regional Council.  They work with low-income residents through the installation of energy efficient and energy-related measures. They can be reached at 336-608-3578 or by email wap@ptrc.org. Their website is www.prtc.org. WAP staff are available in Randolph County on Thursdays from 9 am – 3 pm at the Randolph County Joblink Career Center.  The number there is 336-633-0304.  Tanzy Sierra is their case manager.
Hospitality Committee, Paul Trotter and Debbie Tolar co-chair- Debbie Cole, Mary Pat and Donna McCormick are bringing refreshments to the Dec. meeting.
Round Robin
Myra-Asked to be excused at the October meeting.  Myra stated Randolph Co. Business Women meet monthly on 2nd Thursday at Pinewood Country Club.  She discussed upcoming fundraisers that benefits would go to Salvation Army and Randolph Co. Family Crisis Center.

Roger- RCATS received the notification of state funding.

Round Robin
Audrey – Goodwill has three workshops coming up.  Flyers were passed around so that all cound inform agency staff and clients who may be interested.

Pura – Family Services will host an event on the 20th from 1-4 that to empower women.

Courtney and Sarah – Family Crisis is participating in a “Shared Closet” event.  Blasé Chiropractic will be collecting gently used clothing on Oct. 24th.  They are also participating in a domestic violence awareness walk.

John– Property on McCrary Street will be annexed for another Habitat for Humanity house.
Bob- There is funding to the end of the year for current section 8 vouchers but there are concerns after that.
Geri – Has some concerns about meals on wheels funding cuts. Debbie will try to get with Senior Adult staff to see if we can work something out to get TEFAP to some of those seniors at risk of going hungry.

Toni – NC Fast is going OK in Randolph County.  There are more issues statewide.

Carmen – Eastside Homes has vacancies for people 55 and up.  She appreciated the two recent referrals received after the last meeting.

Reesa -  They are still working hard on job serach and resumes for clients needing assistance.

Debbie- CUOC is working closely with DSS to make sure that families having to wait for their food stamps are not going hungry.

We wished Carmen Happy Birthday!
Next meeting: December 13, 2013 at the regular location Daymark, 110 Walker Ave. on second floor. There is no official November meeting due to the Housing Summit on Nov. 8th.
Respectfully submitted by: Debbie Cole
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